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FROM THE PASTOR’S PEN 

WEDNESDAY MASS 
Note that our Wednesday morning 
Mass returns to its 8:30 a.m. time 
slot this Wednesday, August 31st, as 
we welcome back our Sacred Heart 
School students. 

JOIN US FOR ADORATION 
We gather on Wednesdays from  

2-3:00 p.m. at Sacred Heart Church and 
on Fridays from 8:30-9:30 a.m. at 

St. Philip the Apostle Church.   
We hope you’ll join us and spend some 

time with Jesus in the Blessed 
Sacrament! 

OUR PLAN FOR THE FUTURE 

Part Five 

 In last week’s column I shared 
comments from various Parish Council 
members regarding what they liked 
most about the process which 
produced the strategic plan.  I hope 
you were excited by those comments, 
their variety and how they captured 
the ups and downs of the planning 
process. 
  
There surely were ups and downs in 
the process.  How could there not be? 
  
It was rather like a family meeting 
where members shared their thoughts 
and feelings on how and what the 
family should be focused in the near 
future.  Every person in that kind of 
discussion usually owns and expresses 
strong opinions, feelings and 
thoughts.  That goes for a parish, too. 
  
A parish is a type of family - a family of 
faith. 
  
One’s family of origin or biological 
family is usually knit together by 
genetics (or adoption!), whereas a 
parish family is created and brought 
together by the Holy Spirit.  We 
believe it. 
  
Think about it.  The Holy Spirit has 
brought us together in a variety of 
ways and by lavishing gifts upon us 
that draw us closer to one another and 
to the kingdom: gifts of sacrament, 
scripture, tradition, ritual, and 
prayer.  Go ahead!  Add to that 
list.  It's not exhaustive.  Can the gifts 
of the Holy Spirit ever be exhausted? 
  
One of the reasons why the Parish 
Council’s strategic planning process 
took as long as it did, is because the 
members of the Parish Council 
needed to listen to each other 
carefully, and in doing so, listen to the 
promptings of the Holy Spirit.  If 
listening to the Spirit was always easy 
or simple, like reading a text message 
or getting an email, the plan would 
have been put together in no time. 
  

Listening carefully under the 
influence of the Holy Spirit requires 
patience and discernment.  If any of 
you are in regular spiritual direction, 
you know that discernment is an on-
going process, actually a never-
ending process of sifting through 
one’s experience for the call of God. 
  
That’s why the planning process took 
as long as it did.  It’s also why the 
process, in some regards, won’t really 
ever stop.  Yes, we have priorities and 
goals under this strategic plan. 
  
But because it is a five-year plan, the 
Council will evaluate the 
implementation of the plan year-by-
year, and then based on that 
evaluation, tweak it, amend it, and 
work with it so that we stay attuned 
to the call of God as a parish.  In other 
words, the elements of the plan are 
clear and concrete, but those 
elements are also meant to be 
flexible. 
  
Just as each believer and disciple is 
challenged to listen to the 
promptings of the Holy Spirit, our 
Parish Council also will be challenged 
over the years as the plan unfolds to 
continue to listen to the Spirit.  To 
me, that makes this an exciting 
proposition. 
  
I’ll offer you another image:  if this 
parish were a sailboat on Lake 
Michigan, it would require the crew 
to pay attention to shifting winds, 
water conditions, and other weather 
features to sail the ship along the 
lake to its desired destination.  
  
Our desired destination is what 
guides this parish as it sails 
along.  That destination is 
encompassed by our Vision 
Statement, “Divine Mercy Parish is a 
welcoming community that inspires 
disciples of Jesus to share God’s love 
and transform the world.”  
  
How we arrive at that beautiful 
destination will require us to 
implement the strategic plan, yes, 

but to continually listen to each other, 
pray, discern and embrace what’s over 
the horizon in this spirited adventure 
to which God calls us. 



COMMUNITY 

JOIN US FOR THE NIGHT OF 
HEALING AND HOPE:  
Tuesday, August 30, 6:30-8:30 pm in 
the Parish Center 
Divine Mercy Parish invites everyone -- 
parishioners, friends, neighbors, and 
community members -- to stop by 
during the Night of Healing and Hope 
on August 30. This “open house” event 
will connect our entire community and 
help us move forward as we 
acknowledge the painful experience of 
the July 4th Highland Park tragedy. 
 
Representatives from Glencoe Family 
Services will be on hand in the Parish 

Center providing kid-friendly art therapy 
activities as well as special health and 
safety information for seniors and 
families. We will have light refreshments 
and plenty of space for visiting with 
others throughout the evening. 
 
Each participant will have an opportunity 
to decorate a heart, by writing or 
drawing the hopes they have in their 
own heart, and place it on our “Wall of 
Healing and Hope” in the gathering 
space. The church will be open and all 
are welcome to light a candle and spend 
time in prayer and reflection. 
 
As a special request, each guest is asked 

to bring to the event a handwritten 
letter of thanks for first responders; 
children are welcome to bring 
drawings. The men and women 
working as police, fire, paramedics, 
doctors, nurses and others are all in 
need of our thanks and extra support 
at this time. We will share these 
thank you notes with any first 
responders who attend the event, 
and will give them to other first 
responders in our area to show them 
our appreciation. 
 
Please note that we will also hold a 
special Rosary at Sacred Heart 
Church prior to the event, at 6:00 pm, 
to pray for healing and hope. All are 
welcome to attend. 
 
As you can imagine, many volunteers 
are needed. A volunteer signup is 
here and we encourage you to play a 
role in what promises to be a 
beautiful evening: https://
www.signupgenius.com/
go/904054EA9AF29A5FE3-night. 
Questions? Contact Liz McGowen at 
Lmcgowen@divinemercynorthshore
.org or 847-446-0856 ext. 108. 

VOLUNTEER AT 
MISERICORDIA’S FAMILY 
FEST ON SEPTEMBER 11TH 
Family Fest is for all ages. Nearly 
15,000 people from all around Chicago 
and the suburbs flock to their campus 
for a wonderful afternoon of food, 
fun, drink, live entertainment, kids 
games and rides, bingo, raffles, 
shopping and more. This one day 
event takes approximately 2000 
volunteers in order to run smoothly 
and the volunteer opportunities are 
endless. Time commitments are 
generally broken up into 2 ½ -3 hour 
shifts. Volunteers age 12 through 
adult are needed and welcome, 
however opportunities for the 
younger volunteers are limited. This is 
a great opportunity for both 
individuals as well as groups. To 
volunteer, visit: 
https://www.misericordia.com/
volunteer/special-event-help/.   

https://www.signupgenius.com/go/904054EA9AF29A5FE3-night
https://www.signupgenius.com/go/904054EA9AF29A5FE3-night
https://www.signupgenius.com/go/904054EA9AF29A5FE3-night
mailto:lmcgowen@divinemercynorthshore.org
mailto:lmcgowen@divinemercynorthshore.org
https://www.misericordia.com/volunteer/special-event-help/
https://www.misericordia.com/volunteer/special-event-help/


ALPHA   PRAYER AND WORSHIP 

2022 ALPHA FALL SIGNUP 
Are you ready to ask questions about 
life, faith and meaning  while making 
new friends? 
 
If the answer is yes, then we invite you 
to join Divine Mercy Parish for an 
upcoming session of Alpha. Our fall 
schedule is ready – just click the link for 
the session that best fits your schedule 
below.  Answer a few quick questions, 

and join us on the 
first day. 
 
All our Alpha 
courses offer 
friendly 
hospitality, and 
there is no cost to 
attend. 

 
Just come and see.  There’s no risk in 
coming to check it out.    
 
A special note for families 
participating in Children’s Ministry 
and Family Faith  
Please note that we already have 
special sessions planned for parents 
participating in Children’s Ministry and 
Family Faith programs. These Alpha 
sessions will take place during your 
children’s class time. All you need to do 
is come and enjoy. Stay tuned for 
instructions from our Children’s 
Ministry – and we can’t wait to meet 
you! 
 
Wednesday morning Alpha in-person 
9:30-11:00 am in the Parish Center 
Begins September 7th.  Coffee and 
light breakfast will be served. 
Link to register: https://www.mission-
suite.com/forms/f6cb3768-0369-484d-
b779-6e6e90d8c143/submit 
 
Tuesday evening Alpha in-person 
 6:30-8:00 pm in the Parish Center 
Begins September 13th.  Dinner will be 
served. 
Link to register: https://www.mission-
suite.com/forms/6b270545-19ef-4827-
84a1-97abcb8ea90e/submit 
 

Thursday evening Alpha ONLINE 
(men only)  
7:00 –8:00 pm on Zoom 
Begins September 15th.  
Link to register: https://www.mission-
suite.com/forms/8b62ce3c-665d-46cd-
8307-e2fa4ebb182f/submit 
 
Wednesday lunchtime Alpha in-
person and online - Join us on your 
lunch-hour! 
12:00-1:30 pm in person in the Parish 
Center; 12:00-1:00 on Zoom. 
Begins October 5th.  Lunch will be 
served for in-person guests  
Link to register: https://www.mission-
suite.com/forms/df047476-adaa-4481-
8028-22ea9ee7adb9/submit 
 
Our Popular Sunday Brunch Alpha! 
11:30 am – 1:00 pm in the Parish 
Center.  Begins November 6th. Brunch 
will be served.  Child care will be 
available. 
Link to register: https://www.mission-
suite.com/forms/b139751a-7b96-416c-
bf7c-c9b3340a3c4d/submit 
 
We will also offer an in-person and 
online evening Alpha beginning in 
January, a Wednesday morning Alpha 
in-person beginning in February, and a 
Wednesday lunchtime Alpha beginning 
in April. Details and registration for 
those will be available in December. 

BE STILL AND KNOW THAT I 
AM GOD - PSALM 46:10 

Discover Contemplative,  
Centering Prayer!   

In the Christian tradition contemplative 
prayer is considered to be pure gift of 
God. It is the opening of mind and 
heart—our whole being, to God, the 
Ultimate Mystery, beyond thoughts, 
words, and emotions. Through grace 
we open our awareness to God whom 
we know by faith is within us, closer 
than breathing, thinking, choosing, and 
closer than consciousness itself. 
 
Centering Prayer is a method designed 
to facilitate the development of 
contemplative prayer by preparing our 
faculties to receive this gift. Centering 
prayer is not meant to replace other 
kinds of prayer: rather it casts a new 
light and depth of meaning on them. It 
is at the same time a relationship with 
God and a discipline to foster that 
relationship. This method of prayer is a 
movement beyond conversation with 
Christ to communion with Him. The 
source of Centering Prayer is the 
indwelling Trinity: Father, Son, and 
Holy Spirit. The focus of Centering 
Prayer is the deepening of our 
relationship with the Living, Universal 
Christ today!  
 
Register for a new Centering Prayer 
Group on Wednesday, September 
14th, at 7:00 pm. at the Linden Terrace 
Building near the Convent of the Holy 
Spirit Sisters at 319 Waukegan Rd. 
Northfield, Illinois, 60093. 
 
The root of Centering Prayer is 
Scripture, Tradition, Experience, and 20 
minutes of silent Meditation.  
 
If you are interested please send your 
name, address, telephone, and email 
to: 

Sister Leonette Kaluzny, at  
leonettekaluzny@gmail.com or to 
319 Waukegan Rd.  
 
You may also call with your 
registration or if you have any 
questions: 847-881-8424 (office) or 
847-331-4792 (cell). 

https://www.mission-suite.com/forms/f6cb3768-0369-484d-b779-6e6e90d8c143/submit
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https://www.mission-suite.com/forms/6b270545-19ef-4827-84a1-97abcb8ea90e/submit
https://www.mission-suite.com/forms/6b270545-19ef-4827-84a1-97abcb8ea90e/submit
https://www.mission-suite.com/forms/8b62ce3c-665d-46cd-8307-e2fa4ebb182f/submit
https://www.mission-suite.com/forms/8b62ce3c-665d-46cd-8307-e2fa4ebb182f/submit
https://www.mission-suite.com/forms/8b62ce3c-665d-46cd-8307-e2fa4ebb182f/submit
https://www.mission-suite.com/forms/df047476-adaa-4481-8028-22ea9ee7adb9/submit
https://www.mission-suite.com/forms/df047476-adaa-4481-8028-22ea9ee7adb9/submit
https://www.mission-suite.com/forms/df047476-adaa-4481-8028-22ea9ee7adb9/submit
https://www.mission-suite.com/forms/b139751a-7b96-416c-bf7c-c9b3340a3c4d/submit
https://www.mission-suite.com/forms/b139751a-7b96-416c-bf7c-c9b3340a3c4d/submit
https://www.mission-suite.com/forms/b139751a-7b96-416c-bf7c-c9b3340a3c4d/submit


COMMUNITY 

JOIN US FOR PARTY IN THE PARK ON OCTOBER 1 
On Saturday, October 1, we hope you plan to be at Clarkson Park from 6:00-10:00 pm 
when Divine Mercy Parish will host “Party in the Park.” 
 
This grownups-only fundraiser will offer fun games, good food, and a cash bar with 
beer and wine. The evening will provide an opportunity for everyone to meet up with 
friends, and also meet new parishioners who joined the parish since the beginning of 
the pandemic – and welcome them to our parish family! 
 
Food will be provided by Hofherr Meat Co., with lots of smoky meats and yummy 
sides. A live band will be in the band shell, and there will be a bar with multiple options 
for beer and wine. We have a very dedicated group of volunteers working on games, 
so you can be assured they are coming up with some fun ideas! 
 
Proceeds from the event will go to the creation of new signage at both campuses, as 
well as to other parish expenses. Admission tickets will be $75 per person, and will 
include admission, food, and music. Tickets will also be sold for the bar, games, and 
other activities. Tickets sales will begin in mid-September online, and will be sold after 
Masses the two weekends prior to the event. Volunteers are needed to help with all 
aspects of the event. To signup and help, visit https://www.signupgenius.com/
go/904054ea9af29a5fe3-party  For up to date information about Party in the Park, 
visit our webpage at https://www.divinemercynorthshore.org/partyinthepark.html.  
 
The committee planning the event includes Susan and Dan Seeberg, Dona and Tom 
Carroll, Laurie Bauer, Chris and George Kaiser, Rebecca Wysockey, Rita Campbell,  
Pat and Jim Dietz, Jennifer Mackey, and Liz McGowen. 

COLLEGE CARE PACKAGE 
PARTY  
September 16, 1:00-3:00 pm in the 
Parish Center at Sacred Heart 
Do you have a child or grandchild who 
is going away to school this fall? Join 
us to visit and compare notes with 
other parents and grandparents, put 
together care packages, and enjoy an 
afternoon of fun. 

https://www.signupgenius.com/go/904054ea9af29a5fe3-party
https://www.signupgenius.com/go/904054ea9af29a5fe3-party
https://www.divinemercynorthshore.org/partyinthepark.html


TRAINING FOR NEW MINISTERS OF CARE 
THIS FALL! 
Our Ministers of Care bring Holy Communion to those who 
are homebound or in nursing homes. This important 
ministry is in need of new volunteers, and training will begin 
this fall. No experience is necessary.  We welcome you to 
find out more about how you can become part of this 
beautiful ministry.  
 
For information please contact Liz McGowen, Director of 
Pastoral Care, Outreach, and Events, at 
Lmcgowen@divinemercynorthshore.org or 847-446-0856 
ext. 108. 

COMMUNITY  PRAYER AND WORSHIP 

JOIN OUR ONLINE ROSARY 
Consider joining our online Rosary group!  
We meet on Zoom, weekday mornings at 
7:30 a.m.  Just click here or scan the QR 
code below to join the group. It’s casual, 
give it a try for Mary!  Join us once, weekly, 
or whenever you can. ALL ARE WELCOME! 
 

You can now find the link on our 
website homepage 
just above Worship 
With Us! 

ATTENTION ALL CURRENT & NEW  
VOLUNTEERS/MINISTERS!  
• Are you a new or returning volunteer?  

• Do you work with minors or vulnerable adults?  
• Are you a coach, catechist, tutor, student aide, 

classroom volunteer or minister of care?  
Then you need a current VIRTUS account BEFORE you 
begin your service!  
 
For more information, please see the Divine Mercy 
website, under the ABOUT menu (just click here), or 
contact one of our Site Administrators: 
kniznik@shwschool.org for Sacred Heart School 
volunteers, or kjanega@divinemercynorthshore.org for all 
other volunteers.  

THANK YOU FOR YOUR SERVICE 

mailto:lmcgowen@divinemercynorthshore.org
https://us02web.zoom.us/j/2614957344?pwd=dFpWSmFzK21wcGRFNTNxNGJ5ZHRRUT09#success
https://www.divinemercynorthshore.org/protection-of-children--youth--virtus.html
mailto:kniznik@shwschool.org
mailto:kjanega@divinemercynorthshore.org


SACRED HEART SCHOOL    

LOOK WHAT’S HAPPENING AT  
SACRED HEART SCHOOL! 

WE ARE BACK AT SACRED HEART SCHOOL! 



CHILDREN’S MINISTRY 

   Seeking High School Students for Service! 
 

Do you have a  teen who could benefit from a real service opportunity? Would you like to find a 
meaningful way to keep them growing and connected to our faith? Encourage them to join our 
Children’s Ministry. We have a few openings for teens to serve as Catechist Aides in our Sunday 
morning and Family Faith Connections sessions. Sunday morning sessions meet from 8:45-9:50 a.m. 
Family Faith Connections meets one Sunday per month (generally the third Sunday) from 5:15-7 p.m. 
and includes a Pizza Dinner! We follow school calendars so we do not meet when school is not in 
session. Aides will: 

• Support Catechists in the classroom 
• Help prepare materials and projects 

• Work with children who need some extra help 
• Put their a/v talents to use 

• Share their faith 
• Join a wonderful group of teens who are giving back while also gaining confidence and getting  

a lot of smiles in return! 
 

Encourage your teen to reach out to us for more information. Email Kathy Handelman at  
khandelman@divinemercynorthshore.org or call 847-446-0856, x102.  

Children’s Ministry Opening  
Family Mass  

 

Sunday, October 2 
10 a.m. 

Sacred Heart Church 
 

Be sure to join us for a joyful Mass to launch our 
2022-2023 year of Children’s Ministry. Our 8th 

graders will participate in this Mass and receive a 
special blessing as they continue their journey 

toward their spring Confirmation. Each fall we hold 
a Family Mass to kick off our year of  

Children’s Ministry. You’ll be nourished by the 
music and the Word and your children will enjoy a 

treat in return! Mark your calendars! 

It Takes a Village! 
 

If you have time to spare before Mass on 
Sunday morning, come join us at Children’s 
Ministry. We would love your help and there is 
nothing better than seeing lots of smiling faces 
on a Sunday morning. We could use help with 
our: 
 

• Family Masses 
• Grade-level Masses 

• In the office 
• Executing service projects 

• During sacraments 
• And more! 

 
Email Kathy Handelman today for more  
information or to  volunteer: 
khandelman@divinemercynorthshore.org.  

 
 



MINISTERS OF CARE 

Our Ministers of Care have begun to visit those who are 
homebound, in nursing homes, and in hospitals. We are still 
waiting for some facilities to reopen, and there are some 
people who are not yet comfortable with visiting/receiving 
visitors, but we are visiting as we are able.  If your or your 
loved one is in need of our Minister of Care or is seriously ill 
or near death, and in need of the Sacrament of the Sick / 
Last Rites, please contact the parish office at 847-446-0856.  
If you reach the answering machine after office hours, please 
leave a message, as someone will respond to your call. 
If you are interested in being trained as a Minister of Care, 
please contact Liz McGowen at 
lmcgowen@divinemercynorthshore.org or 847-446-0856. 

SPIRITUAL COMMUNION 
 

My Jesus, 
I believe that you are present in the  

Most Holy Sacrament. 
I love you above all things, 

and I desire to receive you into my soul. 
Since I cannot at this moment 

receive you sacramentally, 
please come spiritually into my heart. 

I embrace you now 
as if you were already there 

and I unite myself wholly to you. 
Never permit me to be separated from you. 

 

Amen. 

Readings for the week of August 28, 2022 
Sunday:  Sir 3:17-18, 20, 28-29/Ps 68:4-5, 6-7, 10-11/ 
  Heb 12:18-19, 22-24a/Lk 14:1, 7-14 
Monday:  1 Cor 2:1-5/Ps 119:97, 98, 99, 100, 101, 102/ 
  Mk 6:17-29 
Tuesday:  1 Cor 2:10b-16/Ps 145:8-9, 10-11, 12-13ab,  
  13cd-14/Lk 4:31-37 
Wednesday:  1 Cor 3:1-9/Ps 33:12-13, 14-15, 20-21/ 
  Lk 4:38-44 
Thursday:  1 Cor 3:18-23/Ps 24:1bc-2, 3-4ab, 5-6/ 
  Lk 5:1-11 
Friday:   1 Cor 4:1-5/Ps 37:3-4, 5-6, 27-28, 39-40/ 
  Lk 5:33-39 
Saturday:  1 Cor 4:6b-15/Ps 145:17-18, 19-20, 21/ 
  Lk 6:1-5 
Next Sunday:  Wis 9:13-18b/Ps 90:3-4, 5-6, 12-13, 14-17/ 
  Phlm 9-10, 12-17/Lk 14:25-3 

LITURGICAL MINISTER ASSIGNMENTS PRAYER AND WORSHIP  

For Those Who Are Sick 
The following people suffer from illness or chronic conditions.  

They have asked for the prayers of our parish family.   
Please remember them to the Lord.  

Mark Agnew, Jeannie Ambrose, Michael Anderson,  
Donald Blair, Elaine Boback, Ronald Braun, Wendy Braun, 

John Coyne, Rich Danstrom, James Farney, 
Mary Beth Fellinger, Lisa Marie Franke, Paul Greco,  

Benjamin Grillo, Jack Hogan, Sarah Hyde,  
Emily Jatis, Julie Kearney, Peggy Keese, Rick Kehrer,  

Patti Kotscharjan, Gina Quirk Lazicki, Rosaleen Mazur,  
Hope Fairclough McGowan, Teresa McNamara,  

Mike McNulty, Beth O’Brien, Joan O’Donnell, Judy Rasfeld, 
Kathy Sarch and Violet Vanselow 

For Those Who Have Died 
May the souls of faithfully departed,  

through the mercy of God, rest in peace. 
Paul Klatt and James Legas 

The Sanctuary Candle at Sacred Heart this week is in memory 
of Julie Ditty 

The Sanctuary Candle at St. Philip this week is in memory of  
Leo Niemiec 

September 3, 2022 
5:00 p.m. 
SACRED HEART CHURCH 
Presider: Fr. Steve Lanza 
Sacristan:  Bill Doll 
Lector:  Minister Needed 
EM: Deacon Keenan 
Song Leader:  Dorian McCall 
 

September 4, 2022 
8:00 a.m.    
ST. PHILIP THE APOSTLE  CHURCH 
Presider:  Fr.  Steve Lanza 
Sacristan: Rima Abraham 
Lector:  Liz Harvey 
EM:  Jeanne Doherty 
Song Leader:  Miranda Farmer 
 

September 4, 2022 
10:00 a.m.   
SACRED HEART CHURCH 
Presider:     TBD 
Sacristan:  Minister Needed 
Lector:  Bill Hague 
EM:  Dee Hanlon 
Song Leader:  Miranda Farmer 
 

September 4, 2022 
4:30 p.m.     
SACRED HEART CHURCH 
Presider:     Fr.  Steve Lanza 
Sacristan: Minister Needed 
Lector:  Rick Shultz 
EM:  Minister Needed 
Song Leader:  Ron Vanasdlen 



MASS INTENTIONS 

Meetings at Divine Mercy are 
gradually returning.  Check with the 
parish office for up to date information 
or the calendar button on our website. 

SACRAMENTS 

DIVINE MERCY OFFICE 

THIS WEEK AT DIVINE MERCY  DO YOU HAVE A BULLETIN 
SUBMISSION? 
Please adhere to the following 
specifications when submitting an 
item for the bulletin.  The deadline is 
Tuesday, 9:00am for the following 
Sunday.   
 
BULLETIN SPECS: 
FONT STYLE:  Corbel 
FONT SIZE: 
Headlines: 12 (ALL CAPS & BOLD) 
Body text: 10 
LINE SPACING:  
Before and After Paragraphs:  0pt 
Between Lines:  1sp 
Avoid outlining text boxes, if you can. 
 
Continue to create ads for special 
events like Nite Lites.  We simply ask 
you incorporate the Corbel font style 
when you are able.  Please submit all 
items to: 
divinemercybulletins@gmail.com 

Our office currently is open from 
9:00 a.m. until 4:00 p.m. Monday 
through Friday.  You can reach us 
by calling 847-446-0856. 
 
You can also reach any staff 
member via email.  You can find 
that directory on the next page.   
 
Office Address: 
Divine Mercy Parish 
1077 Tower Rd. 
Winnetka, IL 60093 

Please call the Parish Office at 847-
446-0856 for information regarding 
Sacraments, or visit our website 
at www.divinemercynorthshore.org.  

 
The Sacrament of Reconciliation 
is offered at both of our worship 
sites.  Sacred Heart Church offers 
the Sacrament on Saturday 
mornings between 9:00 a.m. and 
9:30 a.m. and at St. Philip the 
Apostle Church on Wednesday 
afternoons with Fr. Gerald Cole 
from 3:00 p.m.-4:30 p.m.  And 
there is no need to make a 
reservation!   
 
Please know that if it has been a 
while since your last confession, 
“Do not be afraid!” (Matthew 
14:27). The priest will help guide 
you.    
 
A suggested Act of Contrition is:  
My God, I am sorry for my sins 
with all my heart. In choosing to 
do wrong and failing to do good, I 
have sinned against you whom I 
should love above all things. I  
firmly intend, with your help, to do 
penance, to sin no more, and to 
avoid whatever leads me to sin. 
Our Savior Jesus Christ suffered 
and died for us. In his name, my 
God, have mercy. (Rite of 
Penance, no. 45)  

MASS INTENTIONS FOR THIS 
WEEK AT BOTH SACRED HEART 
AND ST. PHILIP 
 

MONDAY, August 29 (SH) 
8:00 a. m. - Don MacCorquodale 
 

TUESDAY, August 30 (SPA) 
8:00 a.m. - Pat Doherty 
 

WEDNESDAY, August 31 (SH) 
8:00 a.m. - Phil Alexander 
 

THURSDAY, September 1 (SH) 
8:00 a.m. - Mike McNulty 
 

FRIDAY, September 2 (SPA)  
8:00 a.m. - Margo Rudd 

SATURDAY, September 3 
5:00 p.m. (SH) -  Mary Jean Turk and 
 Jesus Antonio Beillard 
 

SUNDAY, September 4 
8:00 a.m. (SPA) - John Eckenroad and 
Parishioners of Divine Mercy 
10:00 a. m. (SH) - George Kennedy 
4:30 p. m. (SH) - Beth Mazur 
 
As we increase the use of liturgical 
ministers, please let Ron Vanasdlen 
know of your interest in the ministry 
of Lector, Sacristan, Eucharistic 
Minister and/or Altar Servers for either 
daily or weekend Masses. Please 
contact him via email at: 
rvanasdlen@divinemercynorthshore.
org  

MASS INTENTIONS 
Would you like a Mass said for a loved 
one?  Just contact Megan Nolan at  
847-446-0856 or   
megan@divinemercynorthshore.org 

WORSHIP AIDS FOR MASS  
Worship aids for Mass can be found on 
our website, which you can download 
before you come to Mass or scan this  
QR code with your smart phone camera 
to access it at church or at home so that 
you can follow along.    
 
NOTE:  all four 
Masses will 
appear, so you’ll 
need to scroll to 
the Mass you are 
attending.  

RESPECT LIFE PRAYER 

That God may bring his peace to the 
lonely, to prisoners, to the abandoned, 
to the poor, and to the unborn,  we 
pray to the Lord. 

POPE FRANCIS ON TWITTER 
The mercy of God, who has 
made us brothers and 
sisters, calls us to be 
builders of harmony and 
peace.  

http://www.divinemercynorthshore.org/


Pastor - Rev. Steven M. Lanza, slanza@divinemercynorthshore.org 
Retired Resident - Rev. Robert P. Heinz, rheinz@archchicago.org 
Deacon Mike McNulty, mimcnulty@divinemercynorthshore.org 
Deacon Gerry Keenan, gekeenan@archchicago.org,  773-251-6626 
Deacon Bob Puhala, bpuhala@usml.edu 
Director of Communications - Judy Pyke, jpyke@divinemercynorthshore.org 
Principal Sacred Heart School - Margaret Webb, mwebb@shwschool.org 
Director of Evangelization and Lifelong Formation - Patty Sanfilippo, psanfilippo@divinemercynorthshore.org 
Director of Pastoral Care, Outreach and Special Events - Liz McGowen, lmcgowen@divinemercynorthshore.org 
Director of Liturgy & Music - Ron Vanasdlen, rvanasdlen@divinemercynorthshore.org   
Director of Operations - Michelle Wasielewski, mwasielewski@divinemercynorthshore.org 
Finance Office  - Cindy Atsaves, cindyatsaves@divinemercynorthshore.org 
Director of Children’s Ministry - Kathy Handelman, khandelman@divinemercynorthshore.org 
Children’s Ministry Administrator – Kelly Shoup, kshoup@divinemercynorthshore.org  
Administrative Assistant - Megan Nolan, megan@divinemercynorthshore.org 
Maintenance Engineer  - Bobby Tuebert, osiferbob@sbcglobal.net 
Maintenance Staff - Eamon Marks 

PARISH STAFF 

			   For ad info. call 1-800-950-9952 • www.4lpi.com		 Divine Mercy, Winnetka, IL	 B 4C 01-2107

L. MARSHALL
Roofing & Sheet Metal Inc.

(Commercial and Residential) 

2100 Lehigh Ave., Glenview, IL

847-724-5400
www.lmarshallroofing.com

Complete Plumbing Services

Lic# 058-161480

847-724-2004

BILL SCHNEEBERGER 
PAINTING & DECORATING, LLC

Interior/Exterior  
Wall Papering 
Light Carpentry 

847-498-6237    Northbrook 
www.billschneeberger.com

Contact Ashley Kaskin 
to place an ad today! 
akaskin@4LPi.com or
(800) 950-9952 x2517



BRATSCHI 
PLUMBING

A Family Business Providing Complete 
Plumbing Service Since 1937

Licensed & Insured

(847) 446-1421
801 Oak Street, Winnetka 

www.bratschiinc.com

WILMETTE AUTO BODY
“Our Most Important Product  
Is A Well Satisfied Customer”

847-251-1535 
1920 Lake Ave.

www.wilmetteautobody.com
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Serving the North Shore for over 60 years

Ph   847.251.2695  
Fax 847.251.9433

811 Ridge Road Wilmette, IL 60091
www.kerriganplumbing.com

VOICEOVER SERVICES
Sheila Kerwin

• Announcements 
• Explainer Videos 
• E-learning 
• IVR

10% discount  
for first-time clients!
847-846-1479
www.voicingbysheila.com

A PRESBYTERIAN HOMES COMMUNITY

Independent Living: 
Apartments & Patio Homes

Assisted Living • Memory Support 
Rehab • Nursing Care

847-570-3422
www.WestminsterPlace.org

Contact Ashley Kaskin 
to place an ad today! 
akaskin@4LPi.com or
(800) 950-9952 x2517

JOHN SPILOTRO, COO
ENGINEERING SERVICES- RAPID PROTOTYPING

jspilotro@breault.com | 602-770-7891

847-450-7272  |  teammyers581@gmail.com
Parishioner Owned

(847) 446-4749

www.breakingpointauto.com

Nora Ann Devine 
Attorney
       (847) 925-7954 x 1 
       nora@thedevinelawgroup.com

Offices in the  
Chicago Loop 

and Northfield, Illinois 

High property taxes?  
Seek DEVINE intervention!

Scan Here for   
Your FREE  

Property Tax Plan!
lilt 

Nora Ann Devine
Attorney and Certified Illinois Assessing Officer

191 Waukegan Rd., Suite 365
Northfield, IL 60093
177 North State St., 3rd Floor
Chicago, IL 60602

(847) 925-7954 x 1
nora@thedevinelawgroup.com

JASMYNE MCDONALD
1600 Golf Rd, Ste 1273

Rolling Meadows, IL 60008
(815)788-1800


